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Autumn 2021 Newsletter 
 
Parish Council Meetings 
Parish Council meetings are held on the first Wednesday of every month, except August where no 
meeting is held due to the holiday season.  The next Parish Council meeting will be on Wednesday 6th 
October 2021 in the Kilham Hall meeting rooms.  The Agenda will be posted on the parish council 
website, notice boards and facebook page along with a schedule of meeting dates.   
 
Police ‘Drop In’ Session Planned for 29th September 2021  
The Police Drop In for July saw a few members of the public in attendance.  Issues raised were 
regarding recent burglaries and speed awareness on Whiphill Top Lane.   PCSO’s have been on 
Kilham Lane recently with speed guns. They mentioned a Scheme where local residents can receive 
training on the use of speed guns to enable more frequent speed checks to be carried out. If anyone is 
interested please email the Clerk to the Parish Council (cwbpc@outlook.com) with details so they can 
be forwarded.  The date for the next police ‘Drop In’ session has been arranged for the above date at 
Kilham Hall Meeting Room starting at 1.30pm.   
 
Keeping the Parish of Cantley with Branton Tidy 
Thanks are again expressed to those giving up their time to take part in the July 2021 litter pick in 
Branton and Old Cantley keeping the area free from litter and hazards. A further litter pick will be 
arranged for October 2021.  We are hoping to branch out into the Manor Farm area of the Parish. If 
any residents from Old Cantley or Manor Farm would like to join us please contact the Clerk. 
 
Use of Kilham Hall Car Park 
It has been agreed that the car park will remain open for park users, however as Kilham Hall is open 
again, when the hall is in use it will be for the hirers use (and their guests) only.  The Parish Council 
are currently considering permanent signage for the car park to ensure it is clear when the car park 
can be used.  The car park will open from 9am until 6pm each day, 7 days per week. 
 
Illuminated Trees and New Site for an Additional Christmas Tree 
Works have been approved for illuminating two existing trees at Old Cantley/McAuley roundabout and for a 
new Christmas tree to be purchased and situated at the top of Whiphill Top Lane/Doncaster Road/Milton 
Road.  DMBC will be carrying out the groundworks and installing the relevant electricity boxes prior to the 
festive period.   The Parish Council hope to be able to add more trees around the Parish in the coming 
years. 
 
Storage Extension at Kilham Hall 

Legal work is progressing and we hope to have a date for commencement of work in the very near 
future.  Keep an eye on the website and facebook page for more details. 
 
Facebook 
Don’t forget to visit the Parish Council’s Facebook page …. Search “Cantley with Branton Parish Council” 
and look for the parish council logo above.  Like and follow the page for useful information relating to the 
Parish and the wider community. 
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